
COLUMBIAN CENTER

507.451.6103
KC LOUNGE

BAR BINGO
Every Tuesday in the
Lounge at 7:00 p.m.

Open: Mon-Sat 3:30-12:30
Happy hour Mon-Fri 4 - 6

Free Hors d’oeuvres during
Friday happy hour.

Member discount for Hall rental.

820 Elm Avenue South
P.O. Box 623

Owatonna, MN 55060

Owatonna

Council 945

Officers’ Meeting - KC Hall,
First Wednesday  7:30 p.m.
General Meeting - KC Hall,

Second Wednesday  7:30 p.m.
Fourth Degree Meeting - KC Hall,

Fourth Wednesday  7:30 p.m.

OFFICERS’ MEETING

Wednesday, October 4
KC Hall

Meeting - 7:30 p.m.

MMMMMARKARKARKARKARK Y Y Y Y YOUROUROUROUROUR  C  C  C  C  CALENDARALENDARALENDARALENDARALENDAR

COUNCIL MEETINGS

KC WEBSITE
visit our website

www.kofccouncil945.org

OCTOBER
2017

The Key
to greater Council unity.

COMING EVENTS

TUESDAY NIGHT AT THE CLUB
Serving BLTs and salad every Tuesday in October

5:45 - 6:45 p.m. in the Lounge.

GENERAL MEETING

Wednesday, October 11
Program - 7:30 p.m.

Our speaker will be Owatonna
Mayor Tom Kuntz.

BENEFIT BREAKFAST
Benefiting the

St. Mary’s REP
Sunday, October 15, 8:00 a.m.- 12:30 p.m.

at St. Mary’s School
$6.50 Advance, $7.00 At the door, Free under 6

All are welcome!
Featuring the delicious

KC Country Breakfasts & KC three egg omelets.
“KC Omelet Breakfasts”

  The Twins omelet -  ham & cheese
  The Viking omelet -  ham & cheese,
          with sauteed onions, red & green peppers
  The Wild omelet  -  cheese,
          with sauteed onions, red & green peppers
  Each served with pancakes or French Toast,
   milk and coffee

“KC Country Breakfast”
Pancakes or French toast; ham or sausage,
eggs - scrambled or fried-to-order, milk, & coffee

All with table service - delicious food served
hot from the grill to your table.

MONDAY NIGHT
FOOTBALL CHALLENGE

Monday, September 11 - December 18
weekly winners receive a large Heggies pizza,

a bucket of  Coors Lite beer, and Coors Lite prizes.
Year-end winners receive: 1st - $100,

2nd - $50, & 3rd - $25
Tacos - 2 for $3.50 served 6:30 p.m. thru half-time.
Happy hour prices and free peanuts during game.
$1.50 Coors Lite tap beer with purchase of glass.

Saturday, October 14     Central Park - 1:00 p.m.
October is Rosary Month.

AMERICA NEEDS FATIMA
ROSARY RALLY

Sunday, October 15
Sacred Heart Cemetery - 1:00 p.m.

PETER J. SCHNEIDER
MEMORIAL ROSARY MARCH

October 1 & 2 - Fall Fishing Trip
October  4 - Officers’ and
  Gambling Meeting
  KC Hall - 7:30 p.m.
October 9 - Building Meeting
  KC Hall - 7:00 p.m.
October 11 - General Meeting
  KC Hall
  Program - 7:30 p.m.
October  14 - Public Square Rosary
 Rally America Needs Fatima
Central Park - 1:00 p.m.
October 15 - Benefit Breakfast
  St. Mary’s School
  8:00 a.m. -12:30 p.m.
  for St. Mary’s REP
October  15 - Peter J. Schneider
 Memorial Rosary March
 Sacred Heart Cemetery - 1:00 p.m.
October 25 - Fourth Degree Meeting
  KC Hall - 7:30 p.m.
October 28 & 29 - Membership Blitz
  Sacred Heart Church and
  St. Joseph Church
  after all Masses
October 29 - KC Family Corporate
  Communion
  St. Joseph Church - 10:00 a.m.
November 16 - KC Memorial Mass
  St. Joseph Church
  Rosary - 6:30 p.m.  Mass - 7:00 p.m.

TRICK-OR-TREAT TRAIL
Saturday, Oct. 28, 2:00 - 4:00 p.m.

Manthey Park
We will be needing help at a booth at the Trick-or-
Treat Trail. For questions or to volunteer,  please
call 507-420-1113.

October 28 and 29
Sacred Heart Church and St. Joseph Church

after all Masses

MEMBERSHIP BLITZ

KC FAMILY
CORPORATE COMMUNION

Sunday, October 29  - 10:00 a.m.
at  St. Joseph Church

All members and their families are invited
to process in and be seated together at this Mass.

PUB GRUB FRIDAYS
KC Hall - 6:00-7:30 p.m.

Every Friday in October, serving appetizers,
assorted burger baskets, steak sandwiches, fish
sandwiches, shrimp baskets, chicken strips,
and more.

KC MEMORIAL MASS
In Memory of:

All Brother Knights and families are
encouraged to attend.

St. Joseph Church - Thursday, November 16
6:30 p.m. - Rosary    7:00 p.m. - Mass

Thomas Byrne Gordon Hofius
Robert DeWerd Howard Snyder
Tom Effertz Ray Trenda
Dan Filzen Ludwig Wencl

MINNESOTA TWINS
Stop at the Club to catch all the Minnesota Twins
action. Play Taters For Toddies for chances to win

free drinks.



Benefits Corner by Chris Retterath

Grand Knight’s Message by Nic Matejcek

Dear Brother Knights,
I hope this letter finds you well and enjoying the fall colors.  As we
move into the last leg of the calendar year, please continue to check
The Key for important upcoming events.  I wanted to highlight a few
upcoming council events:
October 14- America Needs Fatima Rosary Rally in Central Park at 1
PM
October 15- Respect Life/Peter J. Schneider Memorial Rosary March
at the Sacred Heart Cemetery at 1 PM
October 15- Benefit Breakfast at St Mary’s for REP
October 28- 2-4 PM Trick or Treat Trail at Manthey Park- KC’s will
have a booth and hand out candy
November 16- Memorial Mass  - 6:30 p.m. Rosary  - 7:00 p.m. Mass
November 18- Major Degree at the Hall.  Line up those prospects
and get them through the three degrees in one day. Contact LaVerne
Klecker with questions.
Thank you to all Brother Knights who have taken the time to be
active KC members, and if you have been “out of the game” for a
while, we welcome you back!  There are many activities that need
extra hands to make them operate at peak efficiency.  Our
organization continues to move forward with the vision of Father
McGivney, but we need members to grow as a council and breathe
fresh ideas into our programs and our vision. Please approach fellow
Catholic men and share with them the great experiences and stories
of charity, unity, and fraternity that have made our organization a
success for all these years.  I will leave you with this message that
reminds me about our mission as Knights, “It is Jesus who stirs in
you the desire to do something great with your lives…”  Saint
Pope John Paul. How will you respond to that stirring inside of you?
If you have ideas, questions or concerns, please feel free to call me
at (507) 420-1113.
Vivat Jesus

Christopher Retterath, NSSA
Field Agent
320-266-8962 Cell
Christopher.Retterath@KofC.org

Call for any help or questions
you have concerning
Knights of Columbus
Insurance. I am here to serve
you.

Chaplain’s Message by Rev. Kevin Connolly

Two things I am exploring doing as chaplain is offering a Holy Hour
for Men, sponsored by the Knights of Columbus.  The Holy Hour
would be a late Sunday afternoon and include Expositions of the
Blessed Sacrament and Confessions.  I am still working on this date.
It would be open to all men of the parishes.  Invite any man who
might be interested in prayer and praying with other men.
The other program I want to have is a study group of men.  One of
the booklets we would use in Into the Breach written by the Bishop
of Phoenix, AZ.  In this document, he details how men need to step
into the breach and provide leadership both physical and spiritual
leadership to our families.  Men need to supported and nourished
and find other men.  This study group will begin, it may be early
morning or evening.  Stay tuned for more information about these
events.
This is an excerpt from the Encyclical Humanae Vitae, promulgated
on June 25, 1968.  In this portion of the Encyclical Paul VI foresees 50
years ago what might happen if birth control and abortion become
the law and the policy of societies.  You might want to consider this
in light of October being Respect Life month and how societies
regard for life has become crude, coarse and rather unfeeling.  You
might want to reflect and see how these consequences affected
families and marriages and the culture in your life during these last 50
years.  Paul VI writes:
Consequences of Artificial Methods
17. Responsible men can become more deeply convinced of the truth
of the doctrine laid down by the Church on this issue if they reflect
on the consequences of methods and plans for artificial birth control.
Let them first consider how easily this course of action could open
wide the way for marital infidelity and a general lowering of moral
standards. Not much experience is needed to be fully aware of
human weakness and to understand that human beings—and
especially the young, who are so exposed to temptation—need
incentives to keep the moral law, and it is an evil thing to make it
easy for them to break that law. Another effect that gives cause for
alarm is that a man who grows accustomed to the use of
contraceptive methods may forget the reverence due to a woman,
and, disregarding her physical and emotional equilibrium, reduce her
to being a mere instrument for the satisfaction of his own desires, no
longer considering her as his partner whom he should surround with
care and affection.
Finally, careful consideration should be given to the danger of this
power passing into the hands of those public authorities who care
little for the precepts of the moral law. Who will blame a government
which in its attempt to resolve the problems affecting an entire
country resorts to the same measures as are regarded as lawful by
married people in the solution of a particular family difficulty? Who
will prevent public authorities from favoring those contraceptive
methods which they consider more effective? Should they regard
this as necessary, they may even impose their use on everyone. It
could well happen, therefore, that when people, either individually or
in family or social life, experience the inherent difficulties of the
divine law and are determined to avoid them, they may give into the
hands of public authorities the power to intervene in the most
personal and intimate responsibility of husband and wife.

FOURTH DEGREE EXEMPLIFICATION
- OCTOBER 21

The Fourth Degree Fall Exemplification will be
held in Marshall, Minnesota, on October 21 and
22.  If you would be interested in joining the
Fourth Degree, please contact Dave Lax at
(507) 456-1575.

HELP NEEDED
The KC Hall is looking for part-time bartenders. Here
is an opportunity to make some extra money. If you
enjoy people, having fun, & hard work, stop at the
Club and talk to Mark.



I-35 CLEAN UP - SEPTEMBER 14

The 2017 - 2018 breakfast season started with the SERRA Club
on September 17 at St. Mary’s School. Thanks to our
dedicated breakfast patrons for the good attendance. SERRA
Club members sold quite a number of pre-sale tickets and
assisted with the dining room duties. A total of 324 meals were
served. The excellent Council 945 breakfast team was at their
best preparing the delicious menu. Thanks to the KC Sunday
breakfast team. Many of these Knights are regular workers at
every breakfast: Tom Burke, Brian Carlson, Tim Chicos, Tony
David, Tom Docksey, Joe Elbert, Steve Fisher, Kevin
Gallagher, Richard Gerdts, Steve and Karen Gaff, Vince
Guggisberg, Jeff Hall, Lee Jardine, Paul Jardine, Mark
Kearin, Dennis Kelm, LaVerne Klecker, Terry Kuck, Izzy
Leonard, Al Nelson, Dave Pfeifer, Jerome Spindler, Curt
Supalla, Troy Titus, Eric Tucker, Jeff Vortherms, Eric
Wandersee, and Dan Wolfe.

FIRST BREAKFAST A SUCCESS

It was probably the warmest day we have ever had the I-35 Clean Up on September 14th as the temperature
was 88 degrees at the start. With our great crew we cleaned things in short order. My thanks again to the
Owatonna Bus Company for providing transportation, to First Supply for use of their parking lot, and thanks
to Roxy and Mark at the Hall for the hospitality afterwards. We have a great cleanup crew that has been doing
it for lots of years including Kevin Herzog, John Connor, Rich Will, Nate Gleason, Steve Fisher, Gary Fisher,
Greg Evans, Frank Evans, Steve Reller, Tom Standke, Joe Elbert, and Curt Suppalla. Our Clean Up will return
next Spring, so you all have a good winter.
Jim Gleason

The extra effort by our breakfast clean-up crew is always
appreciated.
Thanks also to the Saturday prep team:  Pat Baldwin, Brian
and Shari Carlson, Tony David, Bob Grebe, LaVerne Klecker,
John Kriesel, John Oberstein, Lyle Snider, Jerome Spindler,
Walt Spindler, Ken Thurnau, Matt Thurnau, and Ron Wolf.
Undoubtedly we have the best benefit breakfast available in
Owatonna. The reasonable cost, convenient table service, and
extensive menu make it a true value, and most importantly, it’s
delicious! Please join us for breakfast next month on Oct. 15  –
the beneficiary is St. Mary’s REP .

Brother Knights, The Fall Exemplification for the Fourth Degree will be held in Marshall, Minnesota, on October 21 - 22, 2017; it promises to
be a great time. We will be staying at the Ramada Inn. Third Degree Brother Knights who have not yet made the decision to join the highest
degree in the Order, I encourage you to invite them to join. To say I’m a Catholic American Fourth Degree Knight of Columbus is great.
Please contact David Lax at (507) 456-1575 or LaVerne Klecker at (507) 451-4102 or cell phone (507) 456-6738 if you would like more
information.

FALL EXEMPLIFICATION - FOURTH DEGREE - OCTOBER 21-22

The primary purpose of the Fourth Degree is to foster the spirit of patriotism by promoting responsible
citizenship and a love of and loyalty to the Knights' respective countries through active membership in

local Fourth Degree groups called assemblies.

UPCOMING EVENTS AND OPPORTUNITIES
Minnesota Fourth Degree Faithful Navigator David Lax

October 15
November 12
December 3
January 14
January 28
February 11
February 25
March 18
April 8
April 29 or May 6

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS - BENEFIT BREAKFAST SCHEDULE 2017-2018
St. Mary’s REP
St. Mary’s Home/School Assoc.
KC Benefit Breakfast Holiday Extravaganza
Special Olympics & Advocates for Developmental Disabilities
KC Breakfast – St. Mary’s Open House
KC Valentine Breakfast & Relay For Life
4-H Purple Ribbon Club
St. Mary’s Music Boosters
St. Vincent DePaul Society & Hospitality House
Owatonna Clay Target Team



FAIR STAND PROFITS BENEFIT KC CHARITABLE CAUSES
Fairgoers were able to enjoy a delicious brat or “Holy Mojo” sandwich. The
profits generated from the fair stand food booth go toward the numerous
charitable programs supported by Council 945. The 2017 edition of the Steele
County Free Fair saw great record attendance, the nice weather contributing to
the record.
Fair Stand Chairman Tom Burke expressed his thanks to the many volunteers who
donated their time to operate the stand for the six-day run of the fair. He added
special thanks to the day captains; Randy Balausky, Tom Burke, Thomas Eichten,
Mark Kearin, Tom Kubista, Nic Matejcek, Gary Sanford, Dan Sawyer, Dan Wolfe,
and Dave Wunderlich,

2017 fair stand workers:

Grandstand beverage sales for the KC night was chaired
by LaVerne Klecker and Joe Elbert. Because of the
beautiful weather the week of the fair, the two events
that were scheduled were held.  Great turnout by
workers Randy & Tammy Balausky, Tony David, Tom
Dietz, Joe Elbert, Tom Elbert, Lil Franken, Steve Fisher,
LaVerne and Linda Klecker, Lee Jardine, Nic Matejcek
family, Stephanie Pieper, Gary & Deb Sanford, Dan
Sawyer, Ray Willmott, Dan & Kathy Wolfe, and if we
missed anyone we appreciate you helping.  They were
both very successful events and we look forward to next
year and another great fair.

Council 945 expresses appreciation to Brian Carlson for
his work in setting up the schedule and extra big thanks
to Tom Burke who spends the week at the fairgrounds
making sure the fair stand runs smoothly.  Also, a big
thank you to the Will Pieper family, Dave Lax, Tom
Burke, Joe Elbert, Lee Jardine and sons, and Al Nelson
for set-up and tear down of the stand, and Tom Burke
for being the money man.

A CENTURY SCENE IN 2018

BLESSING OF THE HARVEST
Almighty Lord God, You keep on giving abundance to men in the dew of
heaven, and food out of the richness of the soil. We give thanks to Your most
gracious majesty for the fruits of the field which we have gathered. We beg of
You, in Your mercy, to bless our harvest, which we have received from Your
generosity. Preserve it, and keep it from all harm. Grant, too, that all those
whose desires You have filled with these good things may be happy in Your
protection. May they praise Your mercies forever, and make use of the good
things that do not last in such a way that they may not lose those goods that
are everlasting, through Christ our Lord.  Amen.

Randy Balausky
Tammy Balausky
Patrick Baldwin
Tom Bremer
Karen Docksey
Tom Docksey
Thomas Eichten
Terry Evans
Rich Gerdts
Dan Glaser
Karen Graff
Steve Graff
Ron Heim
Lee Jardine
Paul Jardine
Rob Jardine
Greg Jensen

Mike Jensen
David Joachim
Mark Kearin
Becky Kelm
Dennis Kelm
Carol Kirchner
Ray Kirchner
John Kriesel
Mark Kubista
Tom Kubista
George Lambaere
Dave Lax
Duane Ludewig
Karen Ludewig
Joanne Matejcek
Nic Matejcek
Ann McKernon
Michael McKernon

Mike Meger
Tracy Peterson
Dave Pfeifer
Tim Rice
Carol Rodenkirchen
Deb Sanford
Gary Sanford
Dan Sawyer
Tom Schmitt
Joan Spindler
Walt Spindler
Sarah Theobald
Jeff Vortherms
Eric Wandersee
Jim Wencl
Ron Wolf
Dan Wolfe
Dave Wunderlich



2017-18 COUNCIL OFFICERS

Chaplain: .................................. Rev. Kevin Connolly
Grand Knight: .............................. Nicholas Matejcek
Deputy Grand Knight: ............................ Dan Sawyer
Chancellor: ........................................................... Open
Advocate: .................................................. Lee Jardine
Warden: ................................................ Matt Thurnau
Inside Guard: .............................................. Tom Jirele
Outside Guard: ......................................... Harlan Kern
Financial Secretary: .............................. John Ahlberg
Treasurer: ............................................... Tom Eichten
Recorder: .................................................. Tony David
Trustee (3 year): ............................  PGK Dan Wolfe
Trustee (2 year): ..............................  PGK Dave Lax
Trustee (1 year): ......................... PGK Gary Sanford

Directors and Chairmen
Program Director: ..................... Dan Sawyer (DGK)
Membership Director: ....... LaVerne Klecker (PGK)
Adv/Publicity Director: ............................ Dan Wolfe
Aid & Assistance: ...................................  Greg Nelson
KC Chorus Director .......................... Stephen Nelson
Building Director ...................................... Tom Elbert
Director of Church Activities: .................. Dave Lax
Director of Youth Activities .................. Will Pieper
Dir. of Family Life Activities: ........ Stephen Nelson
Gambling Manager: ............  Randy Balausky (PGK)
District Deputy: ....................... Gary Sanford (PGK)
KC Hall Manager: ..........  Mark Cunningham (PGK)
Field Agent: ....... Chris Retterath - (320) 266-8962

Aid & Assistance by Greg Nelson

Dan Bauer, Julie Bauer, John Berning, Ted Blockey, Bruce Born,
Marianna Bunkers, Barb Claeys, Margaret Deml, Tom Dietz, Jack Dillemuth,
Marilyn Dillemuth, Lois Doyle, Jan Fandel, Terri Grose, Rose Hoffman,
Lorraine Jirele, Tom Kingsley, Barb Klecker, Jim Klecker, Larry Klocek,
Marlys Knight, Don Loeb, Bev Macht, Gil Mamer, Mary Mamer,
Msgr. James McCauley, Mary Meixner, Suzanne Miedema, Father Ed Mountain,
Dorothy Mulert, Darlene Mumm, Willard Peterson, Karen Pirkl, Ray Pirkl,
Kevin Raney, Paul Schneider, Ivan Snorek, Jeanine Snyder, Lavern Soukup,
Duane Spindler, Barb Strand, Mary Lou Thurnau, Gary Wandrey, Jerry Weber,
Irene Wierzbinski, Jim Wierzbinski, Shirley Wierzbinski, Steve Wiese, and Jan Wolf.
IN MEMORY
Please remember in your prayers the following individuals and their
families:
Terry Wiese, father of Brother Knight Marc Wiese, passed away on
September 11.
Mary Dombrock, wife of Brother Knight David Dombrock,  passed away
on September 18.
If anyone knows of a Brother Knight who is sick or injured, please call
Greg Nelson at  (507) 676-1748.

Please remember in your prayers and thoughts all of our sick
or injured members of the Knights of Columbus and their
families.  Let’s also offer up prayers for all deceased members
and their families.
The KCs’ prayers and good wishes go out to:

Our Knight of the Month is Fr. Kevin
Connolly.  Fr. Kevin joined the Knights in
1978 and currently serves as Chaplin for our
Council.  Fr. Kevin was born and raised in
Montana until the age of 11 when his family
moved to Winona, Minnesota.  Following
his high school graduation, Fr. Kevin
attended St. Mary’s University of
Minnesota where he majored in History and
later attended St. Paul Seminary.  He was
ordained into the priesthood in 1985.  His
first assignment was at the Cathedral of
Sacred Heart in Winona, where he also
served as a half time teacher at Cotter High
School.  After a number of parish
assignments, we were fortunate to have Fr.
Kevin take over as pastor of St. Joseph
Parish in July 2016.
Fr. Kevin’s family includes four sisters and
one brother, as well as his 92-year-old

mother who lives in St. Paul.  Fr. Kevin enjoys following our Minesota sports
teams the Twins, Wolves, and Vikings, as well as music, reading, and studying
history.  We are very pleased to have Fr. Kevin here in Owatonna leading our St.
Joseph Parish community and being an active member of our Knights of
Columbus Council.  Congratulations on being our Knight of the Month for
September.

Membership by LaVerne Klecker

We are planning on having a membership blitz on
October 28 and 29 at both parishes. If anyone is
interested in helping at the membership blitz, please
contact me.
The members in the KCs who are involved in our
projects have a lot of enthusiasm and enjoy the projects
that they participate in.  We need to continue to sign up
new members to provide us with new ideas for projects
that we could bring into our Council. The publication
rack at the club also has Form 100s and information
brochures. New members are important to our Council.
Don’t wait any longer, call and visit your prospective
member today. Explain our Council’s accomplishments
and invite them to join us, they will thank you.
Keep in mind we are having a Major Degree
Exemplification on November 18 at the KC Hall in
Owatonna. This gives our candidates the opportunity to
receive all three degrees, and any first degree Knight can
complete his second and third degree.
Any members who have not paid their dues for the past
year, please get them paid. We need the money from our
dues to make ends meet for our Council expenses.
If you have any questions, please call me at (507) 451-
4102 or my cell phone (507) 456-6738.

Rev. Kevin Connolly
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS
Council No. 945
P.O. Box 945
Owatonna, MN  55060

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

Benefit Breakfast
for St. Mary’s REP

Sunday, October 15   8:00 a.m. - 12:30 p.m.
St. Mary’s School

Public Square Rosary Rally - America Needs Fatima
Saturday, October 14    Central Park - 1:00 p.m.

Peter J. Schneider Memorial Rosary March
Sunday, October 15    Sacred Heart Cemetery - 1:00 p.m.


